

Rotary Club of Melton Mowbray

Community and Vocational Service Committee 2007 - 2008
Minutes of meeting held Wednesday 5th September 2007

Committee Members

Richard Haines (Chair)
Charles Jenkin
Adrienne Holland
Eric Cobley
Duncan Manderson
John Horn
Angela Kirk
Kathy McKinley

	July	Aug	Sept	Oct	Nov	Jan	Feb	March	April	May	June
Richard Haines (Chair)	✓	✓	✓								
Charles Jenkin	✓	Apologues	Apologues								
Adrienne Holland	Apologues	Apologues	Apologues								
Eric Cobley	Apologues	Apologues	✓								
Duncan Manderson	✓	✓	Apologues								
John Horn	✓	Apologues	✓								
Angela Kirk	✓	✓	Apologues								
Kathy McKinley	Apologues	Apologues	Apologues								

Also in attendance President Pam and Geoff Goodwin

1. Projects

Kids Out Not discussed Leader Adrienne Holland, Budget £1300

Life Education Leader Charles Jenkin Budget £1000

The plan is to continue with the Melton Schools in this year (2007/8) and then expand the scheme where practicable to village schools next year

STEPS Leader Eric Cobley, Budget £25

Stewards in place for next Sunday, problems have been incurred locating tabards purchased last year, investigation is needed to establish where these have gone

Christmas Parcels Leader Duncan Manderson, Budget £600

Duncan is to attend a meeting to discuss Lions etc later this month

Stroke Awareness Not discussed Leader Duncan Manderson, Budget £100

In Case of Emergency Not discussed Leader Angela Kirk, Budget £50

Neighbourhood First Responders Not discussed Leader Angela Kirk, Budget £200

Organ Donor Register Not discussed Leader Kathy McKinley, Budget £50

Coping with Life Not discussed Leader Adrienne Holland, Budget £50

Disabled Sports Competition Not discussed Leader Kathy McKinley, Budget £25

Clockwise Credit Union Leader John Horn, Budget Nil

Speaker organised for 8th October, John to discuss content of presentation with speaker and report back for future strategy to be decided at the next Com Voc meeting prior to 8th

Mayors Appeal Leader Eric Cobley, Budget £250

We have offered to assist the Mayors team in running an event, EC and RH to meet team to explore possibilities

Bulbs for the Blind Leader John Horn, Budget To be agreed

John to contact wholesale outlets for bulbs and medium so that costings can be established

3. One off awards

Geoff Goodwin (PHF) made a presentation on behalf of David Phillips a 9 year old archer with great potential who needs assistance with equipment. Richard to discuss at Council regarding a donation, Pam to contact possible other avenues of assistance.

4. Membership

Nothing to report

6. Future meetings

Future meetings are currently arranged for 3rd October, 7th November, 5th December, 2nd January, 6th February, 5th March, 2nd April, 7th May, 4th June at 123 Redwood Ave

Some concern by Richard that we may have the wrong time/day bearing in mind the low attendances so far this year, please can members advise best time/day for them to RH by e mail